
       
 
 

 27TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME OF THE YEAR, A. 
Readings: Isaiah 5:1-7, Phil. 4: 6-9, Matt. 21:33-43 

Theme: Never take the “scandalous” mercy of God for granted. 
         In today’s gospel message Jesus compares the chief priests and the 
elders of the people with wicked tenants. They were disloyal and bad 
tenants, because they betrayed the trust that was laid on them, and abused 
the responsibility that was entrusted to them to take care of the people and 
the vineyard of the Lord. 
         The parable, however, is not only addressed to the chief priests and 
elders, but also to the people of God who did not live in accordance with the 
covenant. God cared so much for them; as a landowner, he fenced the 
vineyard, dug a winepress in it and built a tower. He did everything to 
protect his people and make them thrive, and he still does the same for us. 
         Today, we represent the tenants and the Church represents the 
vineyard of the Lord, which he has entrusted into our hands. Some people 
seem to be doing with the Church and even with their respective families and 
communities what the biblical tenants did with the vineyard. Our world is 
chaotic and full of problems like hatred, racism, oppression of the just, and 
injustice, because, like the wicked tenants, we have abused the freedom and 
trust that God had given us.  
        When vintage time drew near, the landowner sent his servants to the 
tenants to collect the produce; but the tenants seized them, thrashed one, 
killed another and stoned the third. This notwithstanding, the landowner 
continued to care and sent a large number of messengers, but they dealt 
with them in the same way. Finally, he sent his son to them with hope that 
they would respect him, but when they saw him, they said to each other, 
“This is the heir. Come on, let us kill him and take over his inheritance.” They 
seized him, threw him out of the vineyard and killed him. The Israelites 
treated the prophets of the Lord in this way, and we would do the same to 
Christ, the son of God. 
        After narrating the parable, Jesus asked his listeners what they thought 
the owner of the vineyard would do to those tenants. They replied that he 
would bring them to a wretched end and lease the vineyard to other tenants 
who will deliver the produce to him when the season arrives. These other 
tenants are the Gentile nations who, in effect, received Christianity after the 
dispersion of the disciples, following persecution in Jerusalem (cf. Acts 8:1). 
        As listeners of Jesus still did not understand that he was referring to 
them, he quoted the scriptures to elucidate his point, “It was the stone 
rejected by the builders that became the keystone” (Cf. Ps. 118). The Son of 
God that they opposed, like they had opposed the prophets, would become 
the keystone (cornerstone). They would crucify him, but he would rise and 
cultivate a new and all encompassing vineyard. He yet again made his 
message clear when he concluded, saying that the Kingdom of God will be 
taken from them and given to a people who will produce its fruits (E.g 
justice, love, holiness, compassion, faithfulness, and righteousness).  
        Let us endeavour to remain good tenants in the Lord’s vineyard and 
make the vineyard produce good fruit for the whole of humanity.  
Jesus loves you, and so do I.  - Rev. Marcel Okonkwo 

            
       

Altar Servers (Carol Garcia 446-2129) 

 

 

 

Church Cleaners: Olga Pena 

 If you can’t make your assigned date, 

please trade with someone else. If the 

Church is not open, please call Carol 

Garcia at  446-2129.  We need more 
volunteers to help clean  our church. 
Please consider volunteering.  

 

 

 

 
Nuestra Señora de La Luz 

Our Lady of the Light 
Catholic Church 

P.O. Box 236  
La Luz, New Mexico 88337 

(www.ourladyofthelight.org) 
Office: (575) 434 - 9460 

Mon. – Thurs.  (10:00 - 4:00pm) 
Pastor - Fr. Marcel Okonkwo 

Deacon: Andy Weiss  
DRE: Alicia McAninch  

Ministry to the Home Bound: 
 Janice Gillen  

Food Bank: 434-9460 
 

 27th Sunday of  Ordinary 
Time 

October 4th, 2020 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  

 Saturdays: 3:00 – 3:30 pm 

Weekend Masses:  

 Saturday Evening: 4:00 pm   

 Sunday: * 9:00 am (*Outdoor Mass - 

Presidio Park) - Rosary recited before Mass     

Weekday Masses:  

Tuesday,  Thursday, & Friday - 8:30 am 

Communion Service - Monday & Wednesday  

Eucharistic Adoration -  Thursdays after   

Mass. 

Anointing of the Sick - 1st Friday of the 

month 

Mass Intentions  

Sat: Special Int. for Dick & Pat 

Antram by their children 

Sun: † Deceased members of the 

Lopez family by Toni Gutierrez 

Mon: Communion Sevice 

Tues. † Geraldine Roman by R. Vullo 

& † James Polk by K. Burnett   

Wed: Communion Service 

Thurs: † Geraldine Roman by R. Vullo 

Fri: † Ruth Sanchez by Alicia 

McAninch 

Sat: † Maurice Garcia by Vangie 

Shelland 

Readers (Carol Garcia) 

Oct. 3 -  C. & T. McGinn 

Oct. 4 - D. Chelgren & I. French 

Oct. 10 - L. Valle & T. Lozano 

Oct. 11 -  F. Pacheco & A. Mizerka 



Please pray for those  
serving in our  military    

Major Paul Weaver (USAF) 
Jeremiah Williams (USAF) 
Eric Gayso - (Army) 
SSgt. Eliza Granados (USAF) 
Tec. Sgt. Robert Seaburgh (USAF) 
Markie Campbell  
Raul Martinez Jr. (USAF) 
Capt. Amanda  Armijo 
Katherine Agnew (Army)  
John Gill - USAF  
Andrew McLaughlin 
Clinton Caleb Muncy (Marines) 
Victor Baray (Marines) 
Tech. Sgt. Veronica C.de Baca 
Nat. Guard - (Afghanistan) 

Sick of the Parish 
John Herrera  
Sandra Wilder 
David Kellar 
Martha Kellar  
Bob Kellar 
Danny Lucero  
Clara Silva 
Marie Black 
Lane Dokken 
Lucas Gaukler 
Tilly Telles 
Stacy Miller 
Margaret Brabson 
Bill Gayso 
Frank Borunda 
Erlinda Garcia  
Edward Strumpf 
Sandra Carrillo 
Amanda Rose 
John Wilson 
Bobby Granados 
Gigi Gutierrez 
Paula Hernandez 
Juan Hernandez 
Ben Placencio 
Sam Hernandez 
Tim Lozano 
Manny Rojas 
Mikala Trujillo 
Wayne Wild 
Cheryl Kline 

    Parish Office Hours: Monday - Thursday 
10:00am  - 4:00 pm  - Or by appointment. 

Closed on all  major holidays. 
(575) 434-9460(www.ourladyof thelight.org) 

 

Visit Our Website for Parish News, Events, & Photos! 
http://www.ourladyofthelight.org 

There will be a second 
collection for the Holy 

Land this weekend. 
Thank you for your  

Support. 

Attention Parishioners 
Year End Financial Report Available 

A copy of the year end Financial Report for Our lady of 
the Light will be posted on the back bulletin board. If 
you would like a copy of this report,  you may come to 
the parish office to obtain a copy from Virginia or there 
are copies available at the back of the church, 

News From Deacon Andy 
“Early Fathers of the Church” 

Talks by Mike Aquilina, Carl Sommers  
& Rod Bennett Monday nights @ 6 in 
the Church Oct 5|12|19|26|Nov 2.  

Keeping you Safe 
The most important things we can do to keep one another 
safe: 
1. Wear a mask inside the church (if you donôt have a 

mask, some are provided on the table located on the left 
side of the church as you enter.) 

2. Sanitize your hands when you enter church before taking 
a missalettes to your pew. 

3. Social Distance - please sit in designated pews only. 
Families should sit together. Please distance yourself 
from those you do not live with. 

4. If you take a missalette to your pew, leave it on the pew 
bench after mass. The pew kneeler should be left down 
so that we can sanitize the pew, kneeler and missalette.  

Thank you for helping us keep our church open and safe 
by following these few safety measures.   

2nd Collection Next Weekend for the Holy Land 
The traditional Good Friday Collection for the Holy 
Land had to be postponed because our churches were 
not open due to the coronavirus. This collection not 
only supports the Sacred Shines located in the Holy 
Land but the many Christians living there.  Bishop 
Baldacchino has asked that this collection be taken up 
the weekend of October 3rd & 4th. Please join with our 
brothers and sisters in faith from around the globe and 
prayerfully support this collection for the Shrines of the 
Holy Land. Thank you for your support and may God 
bless you. 

serving in our  military    

Tec. Sgt. Robert Seaburgh (USAF) 

Our Parish Mission — ‘Nuestra Senora de La Luz’ (Our Lady of the Light) is a  
community that comes together to model Jesus to all peoples by addressing physical 
concerns and spiritual matters, and to do as Jesus did, giving everything to bring 
people into a closer relationship with God, in celebration. 

A Prayer During Coronavirus 
Pandemic 

O clement, O loving, O sweet 
Mother Mary,  
We, your children of every 
nation,  
Turn to you in this pandemic.  
Our troubles are numerous; 
our fears are great.  
Grant that we might deposit 
them at your feet,  
Take refuge in your Immacu-
late Heart,  
And obtain peace, healing, 
rescue,  
And timely help in all our 
needs.  
You are our Mother.  
Pray for us to your Son.  ð 
Amen.  

Our Lady of the Light  Food Pantry  

             The Food Pantry is in need of the following items for the 

Thanksgiving Boxes of food: stuffing mix, cranberry sauce, gravy mix, canned 

pumpkin, canned chicken broth, small bags of flour & sugar, small bottles of 

oil and canned veggies.  The Food pantry is open every Tuesday, except for 

the 1st Tuesday of the month. They  will  continue to hand out pre-packed 

boxes of food between the hours of 10:00am to 2:00pm. A Mask must be worn 

when you visit the pantry. The food pantry served 543 families in September. 

The pantry is still in need of volunteers,  please call the parish office if you 

can help.  Stay well and God bless you all.  

Coming Soon—Mark Your Calendars 
Flauta Dinner—Oct. 23rd 

Our next fundraiser will be a Flauta Dinner on Friday, 
Oct. 23rd from Noon until 7:00pm. This will be a take 
out dinner only. The Flauta plate  is $7.00 per plate. 
The plate will include flautas, beans, rice, queso 
cheese, & salsa. We will again offer delivery service 
if you or your place of work order 5 or more plates.   

Our Lady of the Light Religious 
Education 

The first ñin Personò classes will be held 
on Wednesday, October 7th. The 1st 
Grade through 5th grade will meet in the 
afternoons from 2:15pm until 3:25. The 
Middle school grades and the 
Confirmation class will meet from 3:45pm 
until 5:oo. The classroom areas will be 
sanitized before and after each class 
session. We will follow the state 
mandated guidelines of mask wearing, 
social distancing, and hand sanitizers . 
We ask that parents wait in their vehicles 
with your child until class time and please 
be prompt in picking up you child after 
class.  Please return your childôs 
registration form and the signed Liability 
form that is required by the diocese. We 
certainly understand if you feel 
uncomfortable sending your child to the 
in person class. Please notify us and let us 
know you would prefer for us to send faith 
lesson materials through the mail. Please 
remain safe and continue to pray.  

There will be a second 
collection for the Holy 

 


